LINDHEIMER MASTER NATURALISTS

Board of Directors Meeting

March 24, 2014 Texas Agrilife Extension Meeting Room 

Board Members:

Present – Rich Bradley, Pete Bryant, Henry Hahn, Janet Hahn, Theresa Frasch, Brian Trock, Toni Allison, Nancy Fitzpatrick, and Marie Miller

Absent - David Reel, Art Williams, Carole Landry, and Elizabeth Bowerman

Quorum present? Yes
Proceedings:  Meeting called to order 6:02 pm by President Rich Bradley.

Approval of Minutes:  The minutes from February were sent via email from Theresa and also available at the meeting. Nancy moved the minutes be approved as amended; Henry seconded. Minutes approved.

Financial Report:  David emailed the Treasure’s report to the board reporting a current balance of  $6,365.00. The board was updated on the status of the Ann Tubbs bench to be delivered in the first week of April. Report accepted.
Old Business:  

a. Board Member/Committee Chairs report/action plans for 2014 – Rich has still not received a plan from some board members. 
b. Approved Projects list and Volunteer reporting form – Brian raised questions regarding the GRSP Volunteer Corp and various survey hours. He will refine the project description.
c. Shed Project – No additional information at this time.
d. AgriLife Open House – Rich updated the board on the change to May 17th .
e. Communications system – Marie has been working to make certain that all email addresses are correct. The April event calendar is ready and on line. Toni would like to add a place for important information and will educate the members to check the website for her Out and About. Rich is still working on a membership directory.
New Business:

a. By the Numbers – Brian provided the February numbers and reports that the updated VH timesheet is working well and has now added the GBRA project. 
b. Earth Day – Henry reports that the current class has done a bang up job of coordinating this project.
c. GBRA Partnership Project – Rich announced that Art Williams has agreed to become the project coordinator who will act as a liaison to the GBRA. The board expressed approval.

d. Open to the floor – Janet Hahn posed a question on the upcoming WORD cleanup “Keep Canyon Lake Beautiful” as there had been requests for VH. It was suggested that LMN volunteers be reminded that they could report hours for cleaning natural areas.
Next Meeting: 6:00 pm on April 28, 2014 in the Agrilife meeting room.
Comments and Adjourn: Meeting was adjourned at 6:55 pm.

Respectfully submitted by:

Theresa Frasch, Secretary

Lindheimer Master Naturalists
